
 

Hi Team –  

I hope you had a chance to participate in yesterday’s fun and informative WebEx 
Celebration of Juneteenth, hosted by TRIBE, our TriHealth Resource Initiative for Black 
Employees – as well as the many other Juneteenth events hosted throughout the region 
last week, including last Tuesday’s Juneteenth Celebrations at Cincinnati City Hall 
sponsored by TriHealth. And as shared last week, we are already making plans to more 

formally commemorate and recognize Juneteenth next year, following last week’s landmark decision to officially 
designate Juneteenth as a national holiday – the first new federal holiday created by Congress in nearly four 
decades! We’ll share more details in the coming weeks and months as our plans are finalized. 

COVID Update 
With COVID restrictions now lifted throughout the state for vaccinated 
individuals in non-patient care areas, it is not surprising that we are seeing 
the R-factor (the ratio of new infections from existing cases) in Hamilton 
County rise to over 1, indicating the virus is spreading again – but this time 
in younger populations due to lower vaccination rates. Encouragingly, 
hospitalizations continue to be low at TriHealth and in the region, an 
indication that infections are generally, but not always, less severe because 
they are occurring in healthier, younger individuals. What remains 
concerning is that even mild infections can cause significant and lasting 
side effects. Additionally, continued transmission of COVID in the 
community means an increased risk that new variants will emerge that could be resistant to vaccines. Therefore, 
it is important that we continue to do our part to prevent the spread of COVID by getting vaccinated and 
encouraging friends, family, and neighbors to do the same. The increasing R-factor is also a sobering reminder of 
why it’s critical that all individuals continue to wear masks in clinical areas. Thank you for all you are doing to 
support these essential prevention efforts!  

School to Work Update 
I’m excited to share that our first cohort of 10 School to 
Work students (shown right with our TriHealth program 
staff and job coaches) have all graduated – and 9 out of 10 
have decided to pursue careers in healthcare! And, we’re 
thrilled that three students – Moenaysia Brewster, 
Brandon Johnson, and Andy Velasquez – have accepted 
part-time positions in Rehab Services, Nursing, and Food 
and Nutrition here at TriHealth, as they begin their college 
education.  

TriHealth’s School to Work program gives Cincinnati Public School students from Hughes High School real-world 
work experience and mentorship in the healthcare field. A partnership between Cincinnati Public Schools (CPS) 
and TriHealth, the program provides students with the opportunity to rotate through nine clinical and support 
departments within Good Samaritan Hospital over a two-year period, all while earning a paycheck and high 
school credit for applied learning. And the program is expected to quadruple in size in the next year, thanks to 
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the outstanding leadership of Michael Jones, School to Work program manager, and all the department leaders 
and job coaches at Good Sam who help make the student experiences so enriching and memorable! With 
growing interest on the part of Hughes High students in School to Work due to our successful launch this year, 
we will be expanding the program to include up to 40 new students this fall. We are deeply grateful to CPS 
leadership and the CPS staff for their commitment to the program, and to bi3, our Bethesda Inc. Foundation, for 
the invaluable funding of this life-changing program along with so many other important initiatives at TriHealth. 
Learn more about these innovative programs by clicking here! Please join me in congratulating our inaugural 
School to Work class graduates and wishing them all the best in their future pursuits. Click here to learn more 
about the program and our impressive first graduates!  

Accelerating Our High Reliability Journey with Insights from Cleveland Clinic’s Dr. Jim Merlino  
In May, we held our 3rd annual Safety Summit as part of our most recent LDI and celebrated the outstanding 
progress we’ve made since starting our Safety and High Reliability Journey now three years ago. Through 
consistent adoption and use of newly introduced TriHealth safety and reliability practices, including huddles and 
standardized high reliability practices, we have been able to: 

• Reduce serious harm events by more than 50% – and for the first time, achieve ZERO harm events 
across our system for four separate months over the past few years! 

• Achieve meaningful reductions in falls and hospital acquired infections! 

• Reduce anonymous reporting and malpractice claims...all proof that our hard work is paying off! 

And as COVID has shown us, our Safety and High Reliability work is more 
important than ever! This was affirmed by our Safety Summit Keynote Speaker, Dr. 
James Merlino (pictured right), a practicing colorectal surgeon and Chief Clinical 
Transformation Officer from the Cleveland Clinic, who shared his perspectives and 
experiences in leading Cleveland Clinic’s own safety and high reliability 
transformation. He also spoke about how essential this culture transformation is 
for all U.S. health systems as we, as an industry, collectively strive to get 
healthcare right in the new “post-pandemic” world ahead. His informative and 
inspiring remarks validate and underscore the importance of the journey to “Zero 
Harm” underway throughout TriHealth, especially as we prepare to begin our new fiscal year on July 1 with a 
renewed focus on our safety and quality goals. As I stated in our Town Hall last week, safety is one of our “Big 
Rock” goals for FY22 (meaning among our most important), so I’m encouraging all team members and physicians 
to watch Dr. Merlino’s keynote address, which you can view by clicking here. It offers valuable insights and 
lessons about how all roles – in both patient care and non-patient care areas – support our high reliability 
journey to make TriHealth the safest and best place to receive care anywhere!  Dr. Merlino received “rave 
reviews” from our physicians and leaders who saw his presentation at our May LDI, and I’m confident you will be 
equally impressed. Drop me a note to let me know what you think after watching! 

Team Member Town Hall Recap 
I hope you were able to join us for last week’s Town Hall, but in case you missed it, you can click here to view 
the highlights, which include a review of our FY22 Annual Plan and Pillar Goals. And if you entered the Town Hall 
participation raffle, be sure to check Bridge to see if you were a prize winner! 

As always, thank you for everything you do to make TriHealth GREAT for our patients and the community we 
serve! Together, we are emerging from this pandemic stronger than ever, and I have no doubt that FY22 will be 
a year filled with meaningful progress and rewarding new milestones as we accelerate our journey to get 
healthcare right for all those we serve. And by doing so, we will ensure better care, better health, and better 
value for our patients, and an improved practice and work environment for our physicians and team members! 

https://bridge.trihealth.com/-/media/Bridge/Public/bi3_062221
https://vimeo.com/561855007/ffb7ec6195
https://bcove.video/3wvx47e
https://bcove.video/3qgEJ71
https://bridge.trihealth.com/trihealth-way/leading/team-member-forums

